
AIVC National Committee meeting Minutes - Saturday 28th February 2015 at 12pm  

Venue:-  The Brass House, 44 Broad Street, Birmingham, West Midlands B1 2HP

Officers Present:-  CHAIRMAN - Hilary Brown, SECRETARY - Philip Allen, 

NATIONAL EVENTS OFFICER - Pete Howe, NATIONAL DEVELOPMENT OFFICER - Bob Clifford, PUBLICITY OFFICER - Sarah Davis, NEWS OFFICER - Ann Jones 

Apologies:- Pete Norris [webmaster advisor]

1. ACTION points from previous meeting -10th January 2015

Action 8.  PH to write his Newslines article ’confessions of a cycling instructor’

            HB had passed Birmingham archive items to Ann. ANN asked for a suitable 

            title for these items. "Blast from the Past" was agreed.

Matters arising from the 10th January Minutes 

BOB corrected 2 sentences within the minutes. 

Firstly, it should have read ‘small CONTENT management system’ and not ‘small ACCOUNTS management system’.  This sentence is found just under the title Future plans within the 5. Website report.  

Secondly, it should have read ’run by Activity Exchange and Agoria’, rather than ’not run by Activity Exchange or Agoria’.  This sentence is found on the following page, on the 4th line before the title ACTION 9. 

2. Conference

BOB suggested that job descriptions for the aIVC committee roles to be included in the conference edition of NEWSLINES.  

The Agenda for the business on the Saturday and Sunday of Conference was then discussed.  

SARAH made the point that people generally have a short concentration span.  MICHELLE agreed and suggested that break-out groups be introduced into the Agenda.  

HILARY suggested that informal break-out groups could convene at 10am.  SARAH thought that all Chairman, Treasurers and Secretaries of different clubs could make up their own groups.  HILARY referred to Tees Valley and York IVC clubs who were sending delegates to conference for the first time in about 4 years.  With this in mind, it was important for these delegates to feel that they have learnt something from the AGM.  Friday afternoon was an opportune time for aIVC committee members to speak to delegates about the informal discussions on Saturday.  

ACTIONS:  

· ANN to send a conference Agenda out to all IVC clubs via NEWSLINES

· ANN to send the Agenda to PHILIP      

· PHILIP to send an Agenda out to all clubs using the email address - Allclubs@ivc.org.uk
HILARY asked the committee if they wanted to make a financial contribution to the running of this year’s conference.  MICHELLE suggested keeping the voluntary amount at £50, to which BOB said that raising it too much may discourage someone from joining the committee.         

The Committee all agreed to make a voluntary contribution towards the cost of Conference for the social aspects of the weekend.

With reference to HILARY’S ’opening remarks’ on the Saturday, BOB suggested that HILARY remind people to look at the Accounts and Budget contained within the Conference Packs.  SARAH asked about the display boards.  HILARY said that 1 of the boards had been left over in Manchester from last year’s AGM.  Ray Parry [Birmingham IVC] would pick it up. The Chairman suggested that the public gallery space could be used for the presentations from BOB, Pete Norris on the aIVC address list and Nick Wilkinson on PayPal.

HILARY confirmed a 5pm aIVC committee meeting on the Friday of Conference.

MICHELLE said that a ’photo competition’ would provide some amusement.  

SARAH suggested that 1 of the display boards could be devoted to aIVC use.  

MICHELLE asked about the photos taken at the York regional gathering.      

PETE referred to the Events Guide that was included in last year’s conference packs.  He said that a copy of the Events Guide A4 publication had cost £4.10 to produce, of which 10 copies were distributed.  A copy of the A5 publication had cost £3.71 of which 90 copies had been produced.  MICHELLE asked PETE if 90 copies needed to be printed for the AGM and also asked what was good about printing off paper copies of the Guide.  SARAH asked for the paper copies to be distributed at the regional gatherings, so that more people can be given the opportunity to look at them.  SARAH also suggested that the money to produce the Guides could be taken from the publicity budget and not the AGM budget. 

ACTION: SARAH to look into whether a firm called Ricoh can produce the Guides more cheaply.    

SARAH said that if an item for aIVC committee travel expenses were put into an ‘AIVC’ budget, then it might encourage committee members to travel to different clubs in order to meet and talk with IVC members.

Budget

HILARY handed out a proposed 2015 aIVC budget within which she suggested that MICHELLE highlight all the ‘AGM’ rows.  MICHELLE referred to the spreadsheet saying that Line 35 entitled ‘Audit’ should also include Neil Wibberley’s travel expenses.  

BOB suggested putting a limit on delegate subsidies for next year.
MICHELLE was asked to set up a Pro-forma budget for 2016 ready for Conference so that if the wider window for Conference dates was agreed, a budget could be set in advance for the next year.

Adjustments were agreed to the draft budget to balance the final proposed budget.
Officer Reports

1. Chairman  HILARY spoke about the new AIVC code of conduct which an IVC club has to sign up to.  If a club adopted the code, then it would have to be notified to a new member who would have to agree to the code.  The chairman asked if the committee thought that the old code of conduct should remain on the AIVC website.  ANN suggested archiving the document 

BOB suggested emailing job descriptions for the aIVC committee roles to HILARY.  HILARY said that the job descriptions could be included within the AGM Welcome Pack. On the subject of job descriptions, SARAH asked what ‘national development’ was.  

BOB said that the national development role helped both existing IVC clubs and new IVC clubs, and predicted that new clubs will most likely emerge from present-day meetup clubs.  PETE said that aIVC should be proactive in the form of creating the feeling of a national organisation. 

HILARY gave an update on the current bookings for conference and then handed out the Final Accounts for 2014.  On behalf of the Sheffield IVC Treasurer, PHILIP asked if MICHELLE had repaid the Levy to Sheffield.  MICHELLE confirmed that the Levy had been repaid.  HILARY said that she would speak to Neil Wibberley, aIVC auditor, with regard to setting 2 yearly Budgets in future. 

2.  National Development

Bob commented that the two websites were confusing, and suggested that Agoria be used to run the website, and Activity Exchange continue to run the events.

It was suggested that this could possibly be discussed at the AGM.

MICHELLE commented that Norwich & Norfolk IVC had had discussions about their website and have been disappointed by the lack of new members / contacts coming via their website.

SARAH made several comments about the AIVCFutures website. The website had only been set up for the Regional Gatherings and was not the official AIVC website. She suggested that we need to have a complete re-branding of our website.

PETE HOWE commented that the website was cluttered and we should be concentrating on promoting events and communicating with clubs.

SARAH commented that we need to have changing elements on the website. She has several ideas that she would like to add and develop, including templates for clubs to be able to use for leaflets, badges and business cards.

She also wanted to see a regular item for "Ivy Chicken" on the website.

3. Publicity  SARAH handed out a sheet of paper entitled ‘What aIVC has done’ and asked committee members for any more suggestions to add to the list.

MICHELLE asked which budget ’Ivy’ would be coming out of, to which HILARY answered ’publicity’.    

Any Other Business

· The Chairman handed out an email that she had received from Suffolk IVC detailing a dispute between Suffolk and Essex IVC clubs.  HILARY needed to reply to the email and asked for comments and advice from the committee.
· HILARY also handed out a copy and referred to a "Health Warning" on disputes that she had received from an IVC Club. The author wished to remain anonymous, but HILARY agreed to send the item to Ann for inclusion in a future Newslines.

· Re-election HILARY confirmed that she may be prepared stand again as the Chairman.  The Chairman then asked committee members if they were prepared to stand again for a committee post.  PHILIP said that he would stand down as Secretary but would consider another committee role. ANN had already left the meeting by this time.  MICHELLE would not stand again because of work commitments.  PETE will stand again as will SARAH and BOB. 

Next meeting:- 5pm on Friday 24th April at the Hilton Garden Inn, 1 Brunswick Square, Birmingham B1 2HW. [0121 643 1003] 

hiltongardeninn3.hilton.com/en/hotels/united-kingdom/hilton-garden

ACTION points

· BOB to email out to the rest of the committee, job descriptions for the AIVC committee roles 

· ANN to send a Conference Agenda out to all IVC clubs.  ANN to email the Agenda and updated Motions to PHILIP 

· PHILIP to send the Agenda out to all clubs  

· HILARY to include the Events Guide, job descriptions for the AIVC committee and other  materials in the conference Welcome Pack to be distributed to all delegates on the Friday of the AGM   

· SARAH to ask a firm called Ricoh if they could print off the Events Guide  

· MICHELLE to email the Conference Account bank details to committee members

· The committee members to then send £50, by bank transfer, as a voluntary contribution towards the social entertainment provided at the AGM

· MICHELLE to send a copy of the proposed 2015 Budget spreadsheet to BOB

· SARAH to display her ‘What AIVC has done’ list on 1 of the display boards to be housed in the Public Gallery area at the Conference venue.  


